
 

RE: Strike action by the National Education Union (NEU) - arrangements for Wednesday 5th July 

and Friday 7th July 

 

Dear Parent and Carer, 

 

As you may be aware two further national teacher strikes are planned by the NEU, the largest 

teachers’ union, for Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July. 

  

I am writing to confirm the arrangements for each day and what it will mean for your child. 

  

The Department for Education (DfE) is again expecting all schools to put plans in place to provide 

education for as many children as possible when a strike takes place. All schools are in the same 

situation. 

  

• All Year 10 students must be at school by 9.30am on Wednesday 5th July.  

 

• On Friday 7th July we will be welcoming our new year 7 students, therefore the school will 

be providing online learning for those in year 7, 8, 9 and 10. 

 

If you have a child starting with us in September, you will receive a separate letter detailing the 

transition day on the 7th July and transition evening on the 5th July. 

 

We will also be providing a ‘hub’ for: 

 

• Vulnerable children in Years 7-10 - those who are SEND or on a ECHP plan  

• The children from families who are classified as ‘keyworkers’ in the following jobs: Police, 

doctors, nurses, paramedics, and teachers who are working.  

 

Should you wish for your child to secure a place at the ‘hub’ then please contact the office on 020 

8443 9631 in order to book your place. 

 

All other students on Wednesday 5th July in years 7, 8, 9 will access learning online, and on Friday 7th 

July all students in years 7, 8, 9 and 10. To access the online learning, please complete these steps:  

 

1. Access Google Classroom by using your institution's email address.  

2. By selecting the "+" sign in the top right corner, select "join class." 

3. Where it asks for a class code, provide the code for your year group.  



 

 
 

4. The task set will be available to you. 

 

We are sorry for the disruption that will inevitably take place on these days.  I know that 

everyone hopes the dispute will be resolved as soon as possible. 

Kind regards 

 

Mr Arthur Barzey 

Headteacher 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


